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Lincoln Trail ADD 
Regional Transportation & Highway Safety Committee 

Minutes 
September 27, 2019 

 

Attendants: 
 

Voting Members: 
Honorable Maurice Lucas, Breckinridge County Judge Executive 
Honorable David Daugherty, Marion County Judge Executive 
Honorable Dean Watts, Nelson County Judge Executive 
Honorable Timothy Graves, Washington County Judge Executive 
Mr. Daniel Carney, SWEDA 
Ms. Jessica Filiatreau, City of Bardstown 
Mr. Dylan Durbin, City of Bardstown 

 
Advisory Members: 

Mr. Kevin Young, KYTC District 4 
Ms. Katie Hornback KYTC District 4 
Mr. Mike Skaggs, LTADD MPO 
Mr. Bo Martin, LTADD Regional Transportation Planner 

Guests:  
Ms. Terrie Burgan, Lincoln Trail District Health Department

 

The LTADD Regional Transportation and Highway Safety Committee met on Friday, 
September 27, 2019 at 11:30 am in the LTADD Board Room. 

 
Chair, Judge/Executive Dean Watts (Nelson County) called the meeting to order at 11:30 am. 

Opening Remarks 

Judge Watts welcomed all Committee members. 
 

Minutes 
 

Judge Watts asked the Committee members to review the minutes from June 25, 2019 and asked 
for consideration of a motion to approve. A motion was made by Judge Maurice Lucas to approve 
the minutes as presented, seconded by Judge David Daugherty; motion passed unanimously. 

 
Approval Items 

 

The committee reviewed the existing RTC By-Laws as well as the RTC Goals and Objectives. 
The committee decided that only one change should be made in the Goals and Objectives, and 
that was to amend Objective 1A by removing language relating to the CRF metric, which is no 
longer used by KYTC. This was pointed out by Mr. Kevin Young with KYTC. For the by-laws, 
the committee decided no changes were necessary. A motion to approve was made by Judge 
Graves. A second motion was made by Judge Lucas to approve the items. 
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Discussion Item 

 

Mr. Bo Martin then began discussion about updates to the Annual Work Plan (AWP). Per the 
agenda, he discussed updates to the annual Bicycle Pedestrian Plan and discussed the issues of 
Major Freight Users (MFU’s) and Major Traffic Generators (MTG’s) with the committee. Mr. 
Martin explained that FY2020 was a major update year for both MFU’s and MTG’s. He 
explained that he would be reaching out to all judges in the region to ask for their assistance in 
compiling the MTG and MFU reports. Judge Watts asked that Mr. Martin include his current list 
of MTG’s and MFU’s in his request and Mr. Martin said he would include them. 

 
Mr. Kevin Young gave the District 4 Update. 
 
Lunch 
 
Judge Watts asked that the committee break for lunch at 12:00 Noon. Meeting resumed at 12:21 
pm. 

 
Discussion Item 

 

Judge Watts discussed the Western Bypass project in Bardstown. He stated that while KYTC had 
selected the “inner route” for construction, he wanted to ensure that the “outer route” would also be 
added to the CHAF database per his desire and also due to interest from Mayor Heaton 
(Bardstown) and Senator Jimmy Higdon. Kevin Young stated this wouldn’t be a problem and that 
he would add the item into the CHAF database and further stated that no motion would be needed 
to do so. 
   
New Business 
 
A discussion then took place regarding Highway 605 in Nelson County. Judge Watts and Ms. 
Filiatreau discussed the portion of Hwy 605 between the Quick Stop and the Fire Station and a 
possible re-routing of Hwy 605. Both also agreed it would be good to improve the intersection at 
the bottom of the hill on Hwy 605 for safety reasons. 
 
Judge Graves then asked Mr. Young about an issue in Washington County relating to combining 
two bridges that are very close to each other. 

 
Citizen Comments 

 

There were no citizen comments. 
 

The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for December 18, 2019 in the Lincoln Trail ADD 
Board Room. 

 
A motion was made by Chairman, Judge Watts to adjourn the meeting and no objections 
were heard. Meeting adjourned 12:36 pm. 


